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HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Howden Town Council held on Tuesday 15 October 2019 at 7 pm in the Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden.
Present:

Councillors H Chiswell, R Drury, R Hart, D Howard, A Morris, D Patrick, H Roberts (Chair), E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:

Councillors R Blee, H Pears, S Smythson, C Thackray.

In attendance:
One member of the public, one member of the press and ERY Cllr C Bayram.
Clerk:


Allison Wilson 
Min 19-74
Declaration of interest

19-74.1  No interests were declared.

19-74.2
 No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 19-75
Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 17 September 2019
The minutes of the above meeting were approved as a true record.  
Min 19-76
Minutes of Committee Meetings
The minutes of the following committee meetings were received. 
19-76.1
Planning meeting of 1 October 2019.

19-76.2
Amenities meeting of 8 October 2019.

Min 19-77 
Action Log

19-77.1
Ashes sign - Cllr Roberts reported that Alan Menzies had commented on the possibility of putting something up at one of the roundabouts coming into Howden.  Ongoing.
16-77.2
Planning Notices – Monitoring ongoing.  Remove from action log and feedback to Planning Committee.
16-77.3
Newsletter – will be dealt with on the agenda.

Min 19-78
Newsletter
The Clerk had emailed organisations to ask if they wished to submit articles, the deadline for receiving these to be 31 October 2019.
Late Night Opening, ERYC Planning notices procedures, Project Loo, Woodland Trust trees for the Marsh were to be included from the Town Council.

Min 19-79
Changing Places  

Cllr Roberts reported that the architect was still working on the design.  The Town Council still hadn’t received CAD drawings from ERYC.
Min 19-80
Post Office

The Clerk reported that the pop up Post office continues to be well used.  The application for Dove House to have the Post Office at the Howden shop is still being processed.  The post mistress had requested use of the meeting room some extra days on the run up to Christmas to deal with the extra demand.  The Council agreed providing this did not interfere with community groups’ use of the room.
Min 19-81
Promoting Howden
The Chair reported that a meeting with ERYC had been scheduled but was cancelled.  
Min 19-82
Report from ERY Councillor Bayram
Cllr C Bayram had nothing to report.
Min 19-83
Safety
The Clerk reported no safety issues noted during the monthly inspections of the Minster grounds and the Marsh.
Min 19-84
Public Payphone – proposed removal
The Clerk had received notification from BT that the public payphone on Buttfield Road would be removed.  The Town Council was consulted and given the options to buy it for £1, object to its removal or to declare to no interest in it.  The Town Council agreed to declare no interest. 
Min 19-85
Thorpe Road Avenue Flooding
A letter had been received from a resident asking for help with flooding issues on Thorpe Road Avenue. Yorkshire Water was well aware of the problems as they had been ongoing for a number of years. The Clerk had emailed Paul Bellotti at East Riding to help address this.  Cllr Bayram was also asked to help with this.
Cllr Morris reported that he had been in touch with the catchment Engineer for ERYC who said that looking at the photos, it was a Streetscene problem.  The Clerk confirmed that she had emailed the head of ERYC Streetscene.
Min 19-86
Correspondence
The following correspondence was received:-
19-86.1
From a resident at Barn Hill regarding sewerage problems and road access problems with the Waterwheel.
19-86.2
From Bridlington Town council with the statement that Sheena Dixon, former deputy chair had passed away.  The Clerk had forwarded condolences on behalf of the Town council.

19-86.3
From Vision ICT informing that Nigel Hillier, director of the company had recently passed away.  The Clerk had sent condolences on behalf of the Town Council.

19-86.4
From the ERYC Standards Committee reporting that Howden Town Council’s nomination for a representative onto the Committee was unsuccessful.

19-86.5 From ERYC – the Road Traffic Order regarding Skirlaw Close to include the area in the CPZ and put double yellows on the road.  The Clerk had written back expressing disappointment that Town council views were totally ignored.

19-86.6
From Harron Homes asking if the Town Council would give them permission to put lamp post banners up advertising the new development and also if they could be involved with any events coming up in terms of offering sponsorship.

19-86.7
From Angela Stone at the Shire Hall with an invitation to Councillors to a presentation regarding future plans for the Shire Hall.  

Min 19-87
October Accounts 
The monthly schedule for October was approved as per attached.
Min 19-88
Date of Next Meeting 
19 November 2019.

The meeting ended at 7:37pm.
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Services/Goods provided £

Staff Costs 3,049.61      

Grounds + JBC Maintenance (708.74+424.70) 

1,133.44      

Town Bus 340.00        

Electricity for September 95.26          

Gas for September 17.17          

Roadsweeper supplies 44.04          

Good Cllr Part 3 Course Fee 45.00          

Roadsweeper supplies 16.35          

Maintenance of planters 99.84          

Maintenance of Baskets 861.00        

Window Cleaning Services 16.80          

Roadsweeper stand in 14-17/09 225.00        

Roadsweeper stand in 12-14/10 135.00        

Cleaning Services 110.00        

2nd half of grant - Ashes 15,000.00    

Remainder of grant - Shire Hall Trust 4,152.95      

25,341.46    

Receipts

2nd half of precept - ERYC 83,252.00    

Xmas Stall (Cash) 27.00          

Xmas Stalls (Bank Transfer) 253.00        

Xmas Stalls (Cheques) 197.00        

Project Loo 100.00        

83,829.00    

 

Approved by Council 15 October 2019.
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